ساعت شروع: ٨ صبح		نام و نام خانوادگی :	رشته : کلیه رشته ها	سؤالات امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳)
تعداد صفحه : ۵	وم متوسطه	پایه دوازدهم دورهٔ د	مدت امتحان : ۱۲۰ دقیقه	تاریخ امتحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳
مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموزشی http://aee.medu.ir		، ماه سال ۱۳۹۸	راسرکشور در نوبت خرداد	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالوداوطلبان آزاد س

	http://aee.medu.ir	<u> </u>				
نمره	سؤالات (پاسخ نامه دارد)	ردیف				
۶	Listening دانش آموز عزیزدر این قسمت شش سوال را خواهید شنید.هر سوال سه بارتکرار خواهد شد و پس از شنیدن هر سوال به شما فرصت داده خواهد شد که پاسخ خود را برای سوالهای یک تا شش در پاسخنامه بنویسید.	١				
۲/۲۵	دانش آموز عزیز به فایل صوتی به دقت گوش دهید، سپس گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.	۲				
	7. Which one is clean energy? Wind or Coal?					
	8. Scientists try to use clean energy because they a. do not pollute the earth c. cannot be replaced b. are harmful to the environment d. cannot be turned into other forms of energy					
	9. When renewable energy is used, the demand for fossil fuels					
1/4	دانش آموز عزیز به فایل صوتی به دقت گوش دهید، سپس گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید.	٣				
	10. Bijan didn't tell Mehran about the problem because					
	a. to buy a new pair of shoes b. to solve his friend's problem c. to help Mehran d. to buy a new mobile phone					
۲/۲۵	دانش آموز عزیز به فایل صوتی به دقت گوش دهید، سپس گزینه صحیح را انتخاب کنید. 12. Ali is doing research on a. heart attack b. human's life c. air pollution	*				
	13. Where does air pollution mostly happen?					
	a. big cities b. roads c. highways					
	14. Polluted air causes different to human.					
	a. reasons b. diseases c. ways					
	«ادامه سوالات در صفحه دوم »					

ساعت شروع: ۸ صبح		نام و نام خانوادگی :	رشته : کلیه رشته ها	سؤالات امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳)
تعداد صفحه : ۵	وم متوسطه	پایه دوازدهم دورهٔ د	مدت امتحان : ۱ ۲۰ دقیقه	تاریخ امتحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳
مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموزشی http://aee.medu.ir		ه ماه سال ۱۳۹۸	راسرکشور در نوبت خرداد	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالوداوطلبان آزاد س

	http://aee.medu.ir	
نمره	سؤالات (پاسخ نامه دارد)	ردیف
1	<u>Vocabulary</u> با توجه به تصاویر داده شده جملات زیر را کامل کنید. 15. We have to speak louder, because my grandfather isof hearing.	۵
	16. In opposite to fans,(s) use wind to generate electricity.	
۲	برای هر کلمه مشخص شده از ستون ${f A}$ یک تعریف از ستون ${f B}$ انتخاب کنید. (در ستون ${f B}$ یک تعریف اضافی است.)	۶
	 17. There are some helpful tips on how to use a dictionary more effectively. 18. She agreed some parts of her personal diary to be published. 19. Strong tides make swimming dangerous. 20. We can convert some sofas into a bed. 	
	<u>B</u>	
	a. the rise and fall of the sea b. in a quiet way	
	c. a book in which you record your thoughts and feelings d. to change in form or character e. in a way that is successful and achieves what you want	
1/۵	جملات زیر را با کلمات داده شده کامل کنید.(یک کلمه اضافی است.)	٧
	combination, compile, dedicated, consume	
	21. Nowadays the new light bulbs less electricity.	
	22. As a great artist, he has used aof paints in his works.	
	23. Dr. Gharib was regarded as a physician and he spared no pains to help sick people.	
	«ادامه ی سؤالات در صفحه ی سوم»	

ساعت شروع: ۸ صبح		نام و نام خانوادگی :	رشته : کلیه رشته ها	سؤالات امتحان نهایی درس : زبان انکلیسی (۳)
تعداد صفحه : 🛭	وم متوسطه	پایه دوازدهم دورهٔ د	مدت امتحان : ۱ ۲۰ دقیقه	تاریخ امتحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳
مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموزشی http://aee.medu.ir		ه ماه سال ۱۳۹۸	راسرکشور در نوبت خرداد	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالوداوطلبان آزاد س

<u> </u>	http://aee.medu.ir						
نمره	سؤالات (پاسخ نامه دارد)	ردیف					
1/۵	جملات زیر را با کلمه ای مناسب از دانش خود کامل کنید. 24. Plants a carbon dioxide from the air.	٨					
	25. H is the chemical s for hydrogen.						
	26. In Germany people usually h each other when they meet.						
۲	<u>Grammar</u>						
	مکالمه زیر را بخوانید و شکل صحیح افعال داخل پرانتز را در جاهای خالی بنویسید.						
	Ali: Hi, Amir. How are you? Amir: Hi, Ali. Just fine Ali: It27rather cold today, doesn't it? (to seem) Amir: Yes. I28 to go swimming before I left home. (to decide) Ali: It's a pity! If it were fine, We29 swimming today. (to go) Amir: by the way, let's go to a restaurant and eat something. Ali: OK. I know a restaurant in which a variety of sea foods30 (to serve) Amir: Umm! That's a great idea.						
۲	پاسخ صحیح را از بین گزینه های داده شده انتخاب کنید.	1.					
	31. The train he catches early in the morning is not very crowded. a. whom b. which c. who d. whose						
	32. Some dangerous gases when we burn garbage. a. was produced b. produce c. may produce d. may be produced 33. The old man wasn't very and kept to himself.						
	a. communicateb. communicationc. communicatived. to communicate 34. I did not read the introduction and jumped the next part.						
	a. into b. on c. up d. over						
۲	با هر گروه از کلمات زیر یک جمله ی کامل بنویسید.	11					
	35. rained / brown / for months / everything / because / hadn't / in the garden / was / it.						
	36. famous / lives / the woman / professor / next door / is / who / a.						
۲	Writing						
	جملات زیررا با کلمات ربط داده شده، کامل کنید.	۱۲					
	(and, or, but, so)						
	37. The early bird catches the worm, if you want to succeed, wake up and start work early. 38. He bought a house, found a job, chose a school for his children last year.						
	39. The glass fell down to the floor, it didn't break.						
	40. You can pay now, when I finish your painting.						
	«ادامه سؤالات در صفحه ی چهارم»						

ساعت شروع: ۸ صبح		نام و نام خانوادگی :	رشته : کلیه رشته ها	سؤالات امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳)
تعداد صفحه : ۵	وم متوسطه	پایه دوازدهم دورهٔ د	مدت امتحان : ۱۲۰ دقیقه	تاریخ امتحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳
ماه سال ۱۳۹۸ مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموزشی http://aee.medu.ir			راسرکشور در نوبت خرداد	دانش آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالوداوطلبان آزاد س
:		(> 1>		1.3.5

نمره	سؤالات (پاسخ نامه دارد)	دیف
٣	یک پاراگراف با عنوان save our Earth بنویسید و از تمام موارد ذیل در آن استفاده کنید. پاراگراف باید شامل	
	جملات(supporting sentence) ، (topic sentence) و	
	41.	
	- Plant trees	
	Use less fossil fuelsIncrease the use of solar and wind energy	
	- Change waste to energy	
٣	جملات زیر را مرتب کرده و به شکل یک پاراگراف در آورید.	
	جملات (supporting sentence)، (topic sentence) و (concluding sentence) را مشخص کرده و در جدول	
	داده شده در پاسخنامه بنویسید.	
	42. We cannot think of life without water.	
	43. So, water is also essential for animals, birds, insects, etc.44. Water is the most essential element in our life.	
	45. Thus, water is very important to our life and our planet.	
	46. We need huge resources of water to generate electricity on a large and commercial scale.	
	47. Besides, No living-being can exist for long without water, the most valuable liquid.	
٣/۵	Reading	10
	ـــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــــ	
	Some people prefer to provide help and support directly to those in need. However, others prefer	
	to give money to national and international charity organizations. Giving money to those in need	
	can be a personally good experience, but there is a choice between donating nationally and	
	internationally through charities or giving directly to those around you.	
	One of the advantages of providing direct support is that you can know exactly how your money	
	is spent. Another benefit is that you can see the impacts on those you are helping, which can lead not only to great personal happiness but also to respect from others who appreciate the work you	
	do.	
	There are advantages in giving to charities that are national and international. First and the best is helping in problems of global importance, such as curing diseases and human rights or helping	
	those who are in bad environmental events like earthquakes and floods.	
	In conclusion a person should make their own choice in helping others. The important point is	
	that we continue to give to those who are more in need than ourselves.	
	48. What can it lead to when you see the impacts on those you are helping?	
	49. What is the important point in helping others?	
	50. What is the closest synonym for the word "benefit"?	
	a. experience b. advantage c. choice d. effect 51. Helping people in bad environmental events has the global importance. a. True b. False	
	52. All people feel great personal happiness when they help others. a. True b. False	
		-

				باسمه نعالی		
سبح	ساعت شروع: ٨ م		نام و نام خانوادگی :	رشته : کلیه رشته ها	امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳)	سؤالات
	تعداد صفحه : ۵	وم متوسطه	پایه دوازدهم دورهٔ د	مدت امتحان : ۱۲۰ دقیقه	متحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳	تاريخ ا
موزشی	ں و پایش کیفیت آہ .http://aee.medu		ماه سال ۱۳۹۸	راسرکشور در نوبت خرداد	آموزان روزانه، بزرگسالوداوطلبان آزاد س	دانش
نمره		سؤالات (پاسخ نامه دارد)				ردیف
۴/۵			.,	، خواسته شده پاسخ دهید	متن زیر را بخوانید و به سوالات به صورت	18
	1		_	ng from letters A-Z. W	When reading or writing a story,	

an essay, a paragraph or even a sentence, using a dictionary is a great help.

There are many advantages of using a dictionary. So, using a dictionary is important for students. The first advantage of using a dictionary is pronunciation. We can also listen to the pronunciation of the words if we use an audio dictionary. The second advantage of using a dictionary is checking out a word's right spelling. The third advantage of using it is learning a word's part of speech. It is one of the types into which words are divided in grammar according to their use, such as noun, verb, or adjective.

Lastly, example sentences are mostly available. Seeing specific words used in a sentence can provide more context and help you better understand proper usage. However, searching words by using a dictionary takes a lot of time. By using a talking dictionary, we are able to look the words up in a few minutes.

As a result, a dictionary is a great help for everyone, especially students who are learning a language and who are interested in language learning.

- 53. How can a talking dictionary help us?
- 54. What is the use of example sentences?
- 55. When is a dictionary a great help for us?
- 56. What does the pronoun (it) in line 7 refer to?
 - a. pronunciation
- b. spelling
- c. part of speech
- d. example sentence
- 57. What is the **opposite** of the underlined word "available"?
 - a out of reach
- b. valuable
- c. repetitive
- d. accessible
- 58. Learning a word's part of speech helps us better understand proper usage of it.
 - a. True
- b. False

4+ جمع نمره

	لليه رشته ها	رشته: ۲	راهنمای تصحیح امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (۳)				
	متحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳	تاريخ ا	تعداد صفحه :۲	وازدهم دورهٔ دوم متوسطه	پایه د		
ۺؽ	مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموز http://aee.medu.ir	اه سال ۱۳۹۸	ُزاد سراسرکشور خرداد م ا	آموزان روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آ	دانش		
نمره		حيح	راهنمای تص		ردیف		
۶		همكاران محترم	با سلام خدمت		1		
	1. take temperature 5. Natural gas, oil ,and coa	2. Dr. Gharib دو مورد کافی است) اا	3. Solar power ذكر) 6. I wo	سوال ۱ تا ۶ هر کدام ۱ نمره 4. English uld take a photo / photos			
7/70	7. wind	8. a/ do not pollu	te the earth	سوال ۷ تا۹ هر کدام (۱۷۵) نمره C is reduced . د	۲		
١/۵	10. b / it was a secret	11. d/	to buy a new mobile	سوال ۱۰ و۱۱ هر کدام (۷۵٪) نمره phone	٣		
۲/۲۵	12. c/ air pollution	13. a/ big cities	S	سوال ۱۲ تا۱۴ هر کدام (۷۷۵) نمره 14. b/ diseases	۴		
1	15. hard 16. Wind	turbines/ turbines	s	هر کلمه صحیح (۵٪) نمره	۵		
۲	17. (e) 18	3. (c)	19. (a)	هر پاسخ صحیح (۵/) نمره 20. (d)	۶		
1/0	21. consume 2	2. combination	23. dedicated	هر پاسخ صحیح(۵/) نمره	Y		
١/۵	24. absorb 2	5. symbol /sign	26. hu	هر پاسخ صحیح (۵/) نمره	٨		
۲	27. seems 28. had	decided	29. would/ could go		٩		
۲	31. b/ which 32. d/ r	nay be produced	33. c/ communicati	هر پاسخ <i>صح</i> یح (۵/)نمره ve 34. a/ into	1+		
۲	35. Everything in the garde	n was brown or ev	erything is brown in t	هرجمله صحیح (۱)نمره he garden	11		
	because it hadn't rained for (0/5) 36. The woman who lives no The woman who is a far (0/5)	ext door is a far mous professor	(0/5) mous professor lives next door. (0/5) «ادامه در صفح	or			
		هی دوم ۰۰	yo -wio!"				

Telegram: @OstadLinkcom

	ليه رشته ها	(٣)	، تصحیح امتحان نهایی درس: زبان انگلیسی (راهنمای
	متحان: ۱۳۹۸/۳/۱۳	داد صفحه :۲	وازدهم دورهٔ دوم متوسطه	پایه د
ِشی	مرکز سنجش و پایش کیفیت آموز http://aee.medu.ir	سراسرکشور خرداد ماه سال ۱۳۹۸	آموزان روزانه، بزرگسال و داوطلبان آزاد	دانش
نمره		راهنمای تصحیح		ردیف
۲	37. so 38. and	39. but	هر پاسخ صحیح (۵/) نمره 40. or	١٢
٣	topic , suppor و استفاده از عبارات	پاراگراف نویسی و نوشتن جملات ting ,concluding	همکار محترم در این بخش باتوجه به رعایت اصول داده شده نمره کامل لحاظ گردد سوال (۴۱)	١٣
٣		۴ تا ۴۷)	هرجمله صحيح (۵/.)نمره (سوالات ۲	14
		ՏԱمهم نیست.	ترتیب قرار گرفتن جملات pporting	
	Descriptor	Sentence		
	Topic Sentence	Water is the most essential element		
	Supporting Sentence	We cannot think of life without wat	er. 42	
	Supporting Sentence	So, water is also essential for anim	nals, birds, insects, etc.	
	Supporting Sentence	Besides, no living being can exist for most valuable liquid.	r long without water, the	
	Supporting Sentence	We need huge resources of water to large and commercial scale.	generate electricity on a	
	Concluding Sentence	Thus, water is very important to ou	r life and our planet. 45	
	نمره	ر کدام۱ نمره و شماره ۵۰ تا ۵۲ هر کدام (۵/.)	پاسخ صحیح سؤالات شماره ۴۸ و ۴۹ هر	۱۵
٣/۵	48. It can lead not only to gree work you do 0.	at personal happiness but also to respect f	from others who appreciate the 0.5	
	49. The important point is t 0.25	hat we continue to give to those who a 0.75	are more in need than ourselves.	
	50. b/ advantage	51. (a) True	52. (a) True	
		بر کدام ۱ نمره و ۵۶ تا ۵۸ هر کدام (۵/.) نمره	پاسخ صحیح سؤالات شماره۵۳ تا ۵۵ ه	18
	0.25	y, we are able to look the words up in a few m 0.75		
۴/۵	54. Seeing specific words used in 0.5	a sentence can provide more context and he	elp you better understand proper usage. 0 5	
	55. When reading or writing a sto	ory,an essay,a paragraph or even a sentence, u. 75	sing a dictionary is a great help. 0.25	
	56. c/ part of speech	57. a / out of reach 58. b / Fa	alse	
۴.	جمع نمره			

با آرزوی سلامتی و شادکامی برای شما همکاران عزیز نظر همکاران محترم صائب است.

Telegram: @OstadLinkcom